i+l

Health Santé
Canada Canada

Access to Information and Privacy Division
7th Floor, Suite 700, Holland Cross - Tower B
1600 Scott Street, (Mail Stop: 3107A)
Ottawa, Ontario K1A 0K9

SEP 27 2018 Our file: A-2018-000846 / CD

Colin Craig

Dear Mr. Craig :

This is in response to your request made under the Access to Information Act (the Act) for the following
information:

Copies of documentation that includes information on the number of Canadians that left Canada to
receive health care in other countries. I am looking for the data for 2016 and 2017 (or 2016-17 and
2017-18 if the data is captured by fiscal year). If any reports or analysis has been done in this area,
please provide copies of such reports. A summary table is acceptable if a large volume of records
must be searched or reviewed before disclosure.

Having completed a thorough search, we regret to inform you that we were unable to locate any records
responsive to your request. You may wish to file a Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy
request with the provinces and territories.

Should you have any questions or concerns about the processing of your request, please do not hesitate to
contact Christina David, the analyst responsible for this file, either by email at christina.david@canada.ca
by phone at (343) 998-1894, or by fax at (613) 941-4541, with reference to our file number cited above.

Please be advised that you are entitled to complain to the Office of the Information Commissioner of
Canada concerning the processing of your request within 60 days of the receipt of this notice. In the event
you decide to avail yourself of this right, your notice of complaint can be made online at: http://www.oic-
ci.gc.ca/eng/lc-cj-logde-complaint-deposer-plainte.aspx or by mail to:

Office of the Information Commissioner of Canada
30 Victoria Street
Gatineau, Quebec K1A 1H3

Yours sincerely,

Curtis Mathews
Team Lead, Access to Information and Privacy

Canada



